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Subject:  
Review and act on the request from 732 E. Wabash Ave., Muriel Van Beek to extend sewer use credit from missed readings beyond 
more than the previous billing period. 

Details:  
Chapter 29 of the City of Waukesha Municipal Code requires sewer billing to be based upon measured volume.  According to the 
Sewer Credit Meter Guidelines which were adopted by the Board of Public Works on 9/4/14 and the Common Council on 10/21/14 
(attached), sewer users that installed and maintained a credit meter that measured the volume of water that was used without being 
discharged into the sanitary sewer could receive credit on their sewer use bill.  As approved by the Board of Public Works on 
11/17/16 and Common Council on 12/6/16, the sewer credit meter program for residential users is being phased out starting in 
January 2017.  Sewer credit customers were notified of this change in December, 2016, and that they must submit their final meter 
readings to receive their final sewer use credit. 
 
Ms. Van Beek called in her final meter reading which was also the only meter reading sent in since her husband passed in 2005.  
The total accumulated sewer credit for the missed readings exceeded the water volume of the bill so she was only issued a credit 
for the water volume used on the current bill.  As previously allowed in the Sewer Credit Guidelines, and as requested by Ms. Van 
Beek (letter dated March 3, 2017), the Board of Public Works may approve the extension of the remaining credit across more than 
one billing cycle and for “no more than one year.”  If the extension is approved and the credit is extended for the three additional 
billing cycles, and a $40.00 administrative fee will be subtracted from the credit amount.  Any credit remaining at that point cannot 
be applied and a user may only request this extension process on a one-time basis. 

 
 

Options & Alternatives: 
Either not approve the extension or approve the extension for less than three billing cycles.  

, 

Financial Remarks: 
Sewer revenue potentially may be reduced by approximately $91 ($131-$40 admin fee).  This is estimated from previous 
year’s usage. 

 

Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of extending the remaining sewer use credit for Muriel Van Beek at 732 E. Wabash Ave., across three additional 
billing cycles less a $40.00 administrative fee. 
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